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 Enquiries to: Norma Adjepong 
Phone no: 01923 278150 

Our reference: WR22-CZF-01 
Date: 10th November 2022 

Dear Resident,   
 
Watford Field (Zone F) – Statutory Consultation on Minor amendments to waiting restrictions 
Residents and elected members have raised concerns regarding the parking situation within Zone F 
which tends to be in high capacity majority of the time particularly in the evenings and weekends to 
the Council.  
 
To address the issue, Officers have reviewed the existing situation in relation to reducing sections of 
No Waiting restriction (yellow lines) around parking bays to extend the bays where it is safe to do so, 
ultimately increasing the parking capacity for residents. We have only included locations that would 
not, in our view, have a detrimental impact on access or road safety for both pedestrians and drivers. 
A plan (Drawing Reference WBC/CZF-01) showing the proposals is attached for your review.  

The plan shows that we could gain approximately 5-6 additional spaces in the area by reducing the 
yellow line restrictions around some of the existing parking bays.  

I therefore write to inform you that we are carrying out the statutory consultation process on 
proposals to reduce the no waiting at any time (double yellow line) restrictions at certain locations 
within the zone. 
 
The statutory consultation period commences on Friday 11th November 2022. Representations of 
support or objections to the proposal, together with the grounds on which they are made must be 
sent in writing to Justin Bloomfield Parking Lead Officer, Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX, or by email 
to TID@watford.gov.uk. The deadline for the receipt of objections or representations of support is 
23:59 on Friday 2nd December 2022. 
 
All comments will be considered by the Parking Lead Officer along with your local ward councillors 
prior to any decision being made on whether to implement the proposals or not.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Norma Adjepong 
Traffic Engineer 


